
f

//V J\J >/J

!/

/( Vr ^4

y J
//■

/
V 1. r>- ,t JS

/'7,
r/

S/V. «

r'' y / ✓*' ●♦ ' i .4 >● v>c iV

yy
/

●- /4 /'I

/( ‘i
(

1
\

● ● ..M

January 3 1966i

/y't

/

Newest member of the LCC Administrative rtaff is Richard Eymann,
who will be at his desk in the President's Office the morning of
January 3rd. Mr. Eymann will be an Administrative Assistant with

the title of Government Affairs Specialist.
+ + +

Winter Term begins Tuesday, January 4th, at LCC. Last day for
Winter Term registration will be January 21st; last day for with
drawing from classes will be January 28th. Confirmed student

class schedules may be picked up between 8:0,0 am and 5:00 pm
in KRVM Studio on January 3rd.

+ + +

Something new will be added when LCC classes re-convene after
Christmas Vacation. Courses in Salesmanship and Newswriting
will be offered, plus several new classes in the Construction
Division. Basketball will be added to Health and PE courses.

A special Math Lab offering individualized help: for students need
ing make-up work will be started. (Students interested in the
Math class please contact their counselors.)

+ + +

The’number of students at Lane Community College will remain

about the same as last term according to estimates made by
Mr. Hakanson, Dean of Students. Approximately 1400 full-time
students are expected for Winter Term. The addition of over

200 new students will offset those that have dropped out,
+ + +

MEETINGS
r>
\ Room 6-b, 9:00 am

, . Tuesday, January4

Room 12-b, 4:00 pm
, . Tuesday, January 4

Room 12-b, 7:30 pm
Wednesday, January 5

(The public is welcome to attend all BOARD meetings)
Room 6-b, 10:45 am

■, J’anuary.O

Faculty Division
Council ....

Student

Council ....
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Change is the nimsery
Of music, joy, life and eternity.

--John Donne
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January 7, 1966

VISITATION TRIP SUPPORT THE TITAN I

13 LOG Staff members will participate
in a visitation trip to California this week,

accompanying Board members and Campus
Planner representatives. Purpose of the

trip is to observe community colleges in
various stages of development. Colleges
to be visited have been selected for

excellence in different fields.

Making the trip from LCC will be
Dr. Dale Parnell, President; Bert Dotson,

Administrative Assistant; I. S. Hakanson,
Dean of Students; C. S. Obitz, Dean of Adult

Education; Dena Malliris, Office Manager;
LRC Director James Simmons; MDTA
Director Robert Marshall; and Division
Chairmen Carl Blood, Melvin Gaskill,

-^oger Houglum, John Howard. John
Jacobs, Gerald Rasmussen and Ruth

Thygesen.

Advance orders are now being taken for
the TITAN Mrs. Pauline Dixon, Yearbook

Advisor, announced Monday, January 10.
The $2. 00 payment is refundable if there is
not enough interest to warrant publication

of a yearbook. Subscriptions will be on
sale in the halls at both Campuses this
week. If you want a yearbook, pay your
$2. 00 at the first opportunity!

ELECTIONS DELAYED

Student Body Elections, originally set
for January 12th, have been re-scheduled
for February 2nd in order that pictures of
student candidates may be included in the
next issue of the Torch.

Candidates for the various offices are:

Second Vice-President--Tom Speight and
Darrol Gesh; Treasurer—GiGi Gamble and
John Block; Corresponding Secretary—

Pamela Shurtliff, Ardythe Tym, and Karen
Moe; Recording Secretary--Patricia Norris,

Kathleen Downing, and Terri Knutson.
Candidates for Student Council Repre

sentatives listed to date are: Susan

Sappington, MDTA Division; Barbara
Hayner, Health and PE Division; Penny
Shields, Business Education Division;

Bob Wimberly, Math and Science Division;
Karen Moe, Social Science Division; and

Gary Fogelson, Mechanics Division.

BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING

Summary

LCC Board of Directors met January 5,

1966. Among several items of business
considered were these:

1. Authorized President Parnell and

Legal Counsel E. C. Harms to negoti
ate with Mark's Tradin' Post to re

model space for 10 classrooms for
next September.
2. Set the ultimate size of the new LCC

Campus for 6500 students, and

announced they will begin planning for a
second Campus when the student popula
tion nears the 4000 mark.

3. Commissioned Balzhiser, Seder and
Rhodes as architects for the initial

stages of the Campus development.
4. Approved a Cooperative Nursing
Program in collaberation with Sacred
Heart Hospital.

MEETINGS

Rm. 6-b, 9:00 am

. Tuesday, Jan. 1 1

Rm. 12-b, 2:30 pm
. Tuesday, Jan. 11

Rm. 6-b, 10:45pm
. Thursday, Jan. 13

Faculty Division
Council ....

Student

Council	

Faculty Currie.
Committee . . .

DEADLINE FOR NEWSLETTER ITEMS IS WEDNESDAY SUBMIT TO THE PRESIDENT’S OFFICE
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STUDENT SOCIAL SECURITY BENEFITS ALIEN ADDRESS REPORT

Foreign students at LCC are reminded
that Alien Address Reports are required
each January by the Immigration and
Naturalization Office. This information

is necessary even though the address has
not been changed during the year. Forms
are available at any U S Post Office or

Immigration Naturalization Office.
Completed forms should be turned in

personally to one of the above offices.
For further information contact Mr.

William Wright, Counselor Eugene
Campus.

Representatives of the Eugene Social
Security Office will be on the Eugene
Campus January 11th from 9:00 am to
12:00 noon to assist LCC students to file

for benefits under the 1965 Amendments

to the Social Security Act.
A student who has received benefits

from his parents' accounts which were
discontinued when he reached his 18th

birthday, or a student whose parents have
retired become disabled or died since

his 18th birthday may be eligible for
Social Security benefits. Specific
requirements state that such students
must be enrolled full time, be under 22

years of age and be unmarried.
Students having any questions

regarding possible benefits should contact
Mrs. Mable Kennedy Registrar in the
Counseling Center on the Eugene Campus.

STUDENT COUNCIL MEETING

Temporary Student Council will meet

at 2:30 pm Tuesday January 11, in room
12-b on the Eugene Campus. Persons

who should attend include officers Charley
Solomon and Dennis Ryan; and Council
members Terri Knutson, GiGi Gamble,
Guy Hayes, Jim Hurst, Karen Moe, Steve
Meeks, Doug Perin, Larry Remington,
Brad Robison, Penny Shields, Tom
Speight, Ron Willoughby, and Bob
Wimberly; and Kathy Downing, Associate
Editor of the Torch.

INTRAMURALS

Men's intramural basketball will start

the week of January 17th at LCC. Games

will be played at Springfield High, 10th
and "H" Streets, Monday and Wednesday

evenings. Anyone interested in partici
pating may contact Mr. Hodges Health
and PE Division Chairman or

regional manager for his area.
Swimming, bowling, and handball

competition will begin in the near future
with details to be announced as soon as

they are available.

^ ^

The mistake most often made con

cerning education is the belief that
it is an end to be achieved. Education

should not be a destination--but a

road we travel all the days of our
lives.

^ ^

ONE REASON EXPERIENCE IS SUCH A GOOD TEACHER IS THAT SHE DOES

NOT ALLOW DROPOUTS.

Changing Times
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PRESIDENTIAL REPORTEMBLEM DESIGNER

The southern California visit to nineteenDavid Spriggs, 2nd year student in Tech
nical Drafting at LCC^ is the designer of
the new masthead for this week's Round-Up. I value to LCC in the future,
He has spent a great deal of time doing re
search to establish authentic details for the

community colleges should prove of great
President Parnell

said Monday morning. Dr. Parnell was one of
a group of fourteen Staff members who accom
panied Board members and Campus Planners

David is fast assuming the role of "School! on ^ four-day trip to observe existing commu-
Emblem Designer" for LCC, having already | nlty colleges in action,
produced designs for the School Seal, the
signs in front of the Eugene Campus, the I community college planning and operation
Torch Masthead, the Mascot, and the Coat i which will be useful in planning the new LCC
of Arms. He is now working on the final de-j campus, both good and bad, " Dr. Parnell said,
tails of the bronze casting of the seal which i "If errors are made now, it will not be be-
will be used on the new campus. i cause we didn't make an effort to bypass them.

David has had no formal training in
Tejchnical Design, but would like to carve
■Y^areer for himself in the relatively rare
eld.

masthead.

Observation revealed many facets of

MEETINGS

Rm. 6-b. 9:00 am

. . Tues., Jan. 18
Rm. 6-b, 10:45 am

Faculty Div.
Council ....

Faculty Currie.

Advisory Committee . . . .Tues., Jan. 18STUDENT COUNCIL

Royal blue was Uie color chosen for caps

and gowns for the 1966 graduation ceremo
nies at LCC. The decision was made at the

January 11th Student Council meeting.
The agenda for this week's Council meet

ing will include discussions of the Cultural
Exchange Program with the other Oregon
community colleges, the February 2nd
Student Body elections, and formation of
student groups.

Next meeting of the Student Council will
be Tuesday^ January 18th, at 2:30 pm in
KRVM Studio on the Eugene Campus.

KRVM, i;.60.pm
. Tues., Jan. 18

Rm. 6-b, 2:30 pm
Jan. 18

Student

Council

Library

Advisory Committee. . . . Tues.

KRVM, 7:30 pmMechanics Div.

Advisory Committee . . . .Tues., Jan. 18

KRVM, 7:30 pm
Directors Meeting Wed., Jan. 19

Faculty Currie.
Advisory Committee . . . Thurs.,

LCC Board of

Rm. 6-b, 10:45am
Jan. 20

FLASH:

IT’S A .WEE LASSIE 1 1 1

newest addition to the Wilbert Bailey

arrived in time to make the first issue of the new

sister for the two Bailey boys

Bonnie Jean Bailey_,
family^
TITAN Round-Up.
arrived at 10:29 am Thursday morning_, , and has already
visited Lane Community College to enter her application for
enrollment in 1984.

The 7'13

Mother and daughter are doing nicely.
Father survived.

SUBMIT TO THE PRESIDENT'S OFFICEDEADLINE FOR NEWSLETTER ITEMS IS WEDNESDAY
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I BUY A YEARBOOKLOG FLYING CLUB

! ' The advance subscription-campaign for the
I TITAN Yearbook is still in progress. It is

i necessary that 200 subscriptions be sold dur-
iing the next two weeks in order to ensure
I publication of a worthwhile yearbook. If you
ihave not yet purchased a subscription, please
Ido so at your earliest opportunity. These are
I on sale at the Main Office on the Eugene campuat
i Remember, the $2. 00 subscription cost will

I be refunded if the number of sales is not
I sufficient to warrant publication of a yearbook
I this year.

An organizational meeting for a Flying -
Club that will be open to students and Staff
of LCC will be held Friday. February 4th,
at 3:00 pm at the Springfield Airport, 1300
North 28th Street, Springfield. Five recent
model Cessna 150s will be available to Club

members and projected costs would include
an initiation fee of $30. 00, $6. 00 monthly
dues, and $6. 60 an hour for flying time.
Four-place Cessna 172s could be made
available at a higher charge. Further
details will be given at the first meeting.

STUDY SKILLS CENTER

A Study Skill Center for college transfer |
students is underway, meeting Mondays and |oNE OF THE TESTS OF LEADERSHIP IS TO
Wednesdays from 7:00 to 9:00 pm at the
Labor Temple, 135 6th Avenue East, Eugene^ BECOMES AN EMERGENCY.
This program features individualized instruc'
tion designed to improve proficiency in -
techniques and basic skills in reading and
writing. Arrangements for entering the
program should be made through the
Counseling Center on either campus.

i RECOGNIZE A PROBLEM BEFORE IT

--Arnold Glasow--
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^ MOBILE CLASSROOMS MOVING INCULTURAL EXCHANGE IN MOTION

I Installation of the mobile units leased
i for MDTA classroom use has been delayed
: due to low temperatures this week. Robert
: Marshall, MDTA Director, does not anti-
i cipate any delay in the starting date of the

I classes involved, however.
I The first units will leave British
I Columbia this week-end and are expected
! to arrive at the LCC Eugene Campus by
Tuesday. Of special interest is the lunch
room unit, which will be used for the Fry

Cook class scheduled to begin February 28th
and run for 14 weeks.

Merlin Ames, Chef at the Driftwood
Restaurant in Springfield, has been tenta-

I ; lively named to instruct the Fry Cook class.
The lunchroom unit is designed to serve

j about 50 people. Present plans call for
i meal tickets to be sold at the Business

I Office on the Eugene Campus, good for one
I week, with the unused portion refundable.

I It is planned that the lunchroom will
I continue to operate as a Coffee Shop after

I the conclusion of the Fry Cook class in
' June.

LCC's exhibit for Cultural Exchange

Program started recently among Oregon’s
community colleges is being sent this week
for display at Central Oregon College in
Bend. The exhibit consists of five 30"x40”

illustration boards on which are mounted

pictures of both LCC Campuses, the Coat
of Arms, the Seal, and other representa
tive materials from the College.

Charles Solomon and Dennis Ryan are

preparing the exhibit, and report the
exhibits will circulate among the nine
schools belonging to the Association of
Junior Colleges, and will be on display for
two weeks at each school.

LCC will receive its first visiting dis
play from Southwestern Oregon College in
Coos Bay. Plans have been made to show
it on each LCC Campus for one week.

BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING

Summary
LCC Board of Directors met Wed¬

nesday, January 19th; among items of
■business considered were:

1. Winter Term enrollment is 1439, up
about 50 from Fall Term, and includes
380 new students.

2. Approved 24 LCC Scholarships: one
to each high school in the District; and
5 Adult Education Scholarships: one to
each Zone.

3. Authorized a Summer Session in

Liberal Arts, Vocational, and High
School Exploratory courses.
4. Set a Board-Architect work session

for Saturday, January 29th, at 2:30 pm
on the Eugene Campus,

; Forestry, Sales Person, Stock Clerk,
j and Business courses will be offered in the
! additional mobile units, one of which will
i house some instructor offices.

MEETINGS

Rm. 6-b, 10:45 am
Thurs., Jan. 27

Faculty Division
i Advisory Comm.

MAN IS NOT THE CREATURE OF CIRCUM

STANCE. CIRCUMSTANCES ARE THE

CREATURES OF MEN,

-- Disraeli

EXPERIENCE IS THE NAME EVERYONE GIVES TO THEIR MISTAKES
Oscar W ilde

SUBMIT TO THE PRESIDENT'S OFFICEDEADLINE FOR NEWSLETTER ITEMS IS WEDNESDAY
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DEADLINES IGNOREDCORRECTION
Mabel Kennedy, Registrar, would like

to remind students that' Friday, January 21,
was the deadline for payment of fees, re
turn of validated TB tests, and for receipt

of transcripts from high schools and pre
vious colleges.

Colors chosen for LCC graduation caps
and gowns will be Navy Blue, not Royal
Blue as reported in the January 14 issue of
the Round-Up. Our apologies to the Student
Council for this error.

permanent records can be issued
until this information is in the Registrar's
Office. Please see Mrs. Kennedy as soon

as possible if you have not turned in these
items.

NoPOLICY FROM THE STUDENT HANDBOOK

Probation

A student failing below a 2. 0 cumulative
GPA will be placed on probation for the
foUovang term. If the culumative GPA re
mains below 2. 0 for the second consecutive

term, the student will be notified that he
will not be allowed to continue in the same

curriculum.

Counseling will be given the student
when he is placed on probation. The stu
dent will also be counseled following noti
fication of discontinuance in a curriculum

to assist him in planning for other eudca-
tion and training or job placement.

Students who have been disqualified are

not allowed to remain in a class pending

action by the Academic Council on a petition
for readmission.

LAST PLEA FOR YEARBOOK

Final dates for Annual sales has been

set for February 4th, Pauline Dixon,

Yearbook Advisor said today.

"We would like to publish a quality
Annual for our first yearbook, but we must

guarantee sale of 200 books in order to
accomplish this. Please support the Annual
by ordering yours today from Maxine Maney
in the Main Office on the Eugene Campus;
or from Karen Moe or John Lively on the

Springfield Campus.

MEN'S INTRAMURALS

Basketball is underway at LCC with
this week’s schedule as follows:

JOB OPPORTUNITIES

Representatives of Boeing Aircraft
Company (Commercial Airlines Section)
will be at LCC February 8th and 9th to

conduct group interviews for prospective
personnel for their plants in various loca
tions throughout the country. They are
interested in hiring from the following
departments: Airframe and Powerplant,
Auto Body and Fender, Automotive Mechanic,
Business Education, Machine Shop, Radio
and TV Repair, Cabinetmaking, Carpentry,
Civil and Structural Engineering Technician,
Diesel Mechanic, Electronic Engineering
Technician, and Technical Drafting.

Major League - Jan. 24 - Springfield
High (10th and "H" Streets).

7:00 pmSpringfield vs. South Lane
North Eugene vs. Bethel-J. C, 7:00 pm
Thurston vs. South Eugene.,
Sheldon vs. Western Lane

8:15 pm
8:15 pm

Students interested in participating in
intramural basketball should cd ntact their

regional managers; or see Mr. Hodges,
Health and PE Division Chairman, on the

Springfield Campus.

What we have to do is to be forever curious by testing new

opinions and courting new impressions. --Walter Pater
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SAY CHEEZESUMMER PROGRAMS
Publication of the TITAN is now assured

and work is already underway. John Lively,
Editor, has announced individual pictures
for the yearb:;iok will be taken by Kennell-
Ellis Studios on both campuses next week.

Photographers will be in room 56 on the
Springfield Campus from 9:00 am to 12:00 m
and from 1:00 pm to 5:00 pm February 7,

8, and 9; they will be at KRVM Studio on
the Eugene Campus the same hours on
February 10 and 11. No appointments will
be made; students must assume responsi
bility for having their photos made.

The pictures will be taken free of
charge. Every student is urged to have
his picture taken, whether or not he in
tends to buy a yearbook. It is suggested
that men students wear a white shirt and

dark tie for photographs.

The LCC Board of Directors has

approved plans for a summer session pro
gram in Liberal Arts, Vocational Courses,
and Occupational Opportunity Courses. The
program will begin June 20th and run until
August 12th, with registration set for the
first day.

A special feature of the summer ses
sion will be the Occupational Opportunities

program. This represents a new idea in
community college exploratory curriculum
selection. Students in the program will be
allowed to schedule up to seven different
occupational courses, with a week of guid
ance and instruction in each. The courses

will include information about job opportu

nities in the field, training requirements,
education and training available at LCC,
and demonstrations and lab practices.

In addition, Counselors will work with
the students during summer sessions to help
them make a final selection in an occupa
tional field.

COOKS CAUTIONED

Mr. Cecil Hodges, Chairman of the LCC
Health Division, was featured speaker at a

meeting of Eugene District #4 Cooks on
Tuesday, January 25th.
was "First Aid in the Kitchen. "

Mr. Hodges was recently elected to the
Board of Directors of the Lane County
Health Council.

Title of his talkiTV STAR. JUMPY

Closed circuit Television made its

official classroom debut at LCC this week

when John Jacobs, Chairman of the Math
and Sciences Division, taught three sections
of General Biology from KRVM Studio on
the Eugene Campus Monday, January 24th.
Interested observers could watch from the

student lounge area as Mr. Jacobs demon
strated a dissection of a frog in front of
the TV camera.

Further programs will be scheduled
on an exploratory basis for the remainder
of the school year with regularly scheduled
classes anticipated for the fall of 1966.

MEETINGS

Rm. 6-b, 9:00 am

. . .Tues., Feb. 1

Rm. 12-b, 2:30 pm
. . . Tues., Feb. 1

Board of Directors Rm. 12-b, 7:30 pm

Budget Committee . . . Wed., Feb. 2

Rm. 6-b, 10:30 am
. . Thurs., Feb. 3

Faculty Div.

Advisory Comm
Student

Council	

Faculty Currie.
Comm	

PROGRESS WALKS IN INDIAN FILE BEHIND THE GUY WILLING TO STICK HIS NECK OUT

Bill Gold
SUBMIT TO THE PRESIDENT’S OFFICEDEADLINE FOR NEWSLETTER ITEMS IS WEDNESDAY
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NATIONAL GEOGRAPHICS WANTEDCLUB TO TAKE OFF

The LCC Library-Learning Resource
Center would like donations of National

Geographic Magazines published any time
during the last 30 years. Anyone having
these issues for donation to the Library
is asked to contact Mr. Simmons, LHC

Director, on the Springfield Campus.
Due to lack of storage space, no other

magazines can be accepted at this time.

Time and place for the organizational
meeting of the LCC Flying Club have been
changed from those previously announced.
Students and staff members interested in

forming a Flying Club will meet Thursday,
February 3, in KRVMi Studio on the Eugene
Campus, at 7:30 pm. Facilities of the
Springfield Airport will be available for
use by club members.

NAME CLARIFIEDNEW CLASSES COMMENCE

The High School Exploratory Courses
referred to in last week's Round-Up should

have been listed as Occupational Opportu
nity Courses, according to 'Mr.. Bloomquislj,
Assistant Dean of InstructioP* These
classes will be offered in all Occupational
curriculums for students who have com

pleted high school and are undecided about
choosing an occupational field. Further
information on these courses will be listed

in the LCC Summer Session catalog.

Two new MDTA Program classes

started this week, according to Robert
Marshall, MDTA Director. An eight-week

, Sales Person class is being held five days
a week, from 2:00 pm to 9:00 pm, at the

Labor Temple, 135 6th Avenue East. Claus
Reschke is instructor for the class of 20

students.

The Small Engine Repair class will
start January 31 at the MDTA building at
842 West 2nd Street, Eugene, with 13 stu
dents signed up for the 16-week course.
Darrel Jossart, Cycle Shop owner, will
teach the class, which will be held from
2:00 pm to 9:00 pm Monday through Friday.

Students for both classes are referred

to the MDTA Program by the State Employ
ment Service.

POLLS OPEN

Student Body election;campaigns will be
conducted on both campuses through
February 1. Elections will be held

Wednesday, February 2. Student Council

members are working out lists of Poll
officials. As soon as they are complete
a meeting will be called to acquaint elec

tion workers with the regulations govern
ing the elections.

CAMPUS PLANNING PROGRESSING

LCC Board of Directors and Campus
Planners have scheduled a work session

for Saturday, January 29, on the Eugene
Campus, to correlate information gathered
on the recent southern California visitation

trip in relation to current planning for the
new College Campus. Planning will precede
rapidly in weeks to come with site work

tentatively scheduled to begin this summer.

INTRAMURAL SCHEDULE

Major League

South Lane vs. West Lane

Thurston vs. Bethel-J. C.

Sheldon vs. North Eugene
Springfield vs. South Eugene 8:15pm Ct. B

Games will be played Monday, January 31,
Springfield High School, 10th & ”H" Street.

7:00pm Ct. A
7:00pm Ct.B
8:15pm Ct. A

NO MAN'S KNOWLEDGE HERE CAN GO BEYOND HIS EXPERIENCE
John Locke


